 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE is hereby given that the following public hearings will be held by the City Council on Tuesday, September 25, 2001 at 6:00 p.m. and by the Land Use and Zoning Committee on Tuesday, October 2, 2001 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 1st floor, City Hall, 117 West Duval Street, St. James Building, Jacksonville, FL, concerning:


 Ordinance No. 2001-818

AN ORDINANCE REZONING APPROXIMATELY 13.9 ACRES LOCATED IN COUNCIL DISTRICT 5 AT 4903 SAN PABLO ROAD SOUTH BETWEEN J. TURNER BUTLER BOULEVARD AND SAN PABLO ROAD SOUTH (R.E. NO. 181772-0100), AS DESCRIBED HEREIN, OWNED BY MOBRO MARINE, INC., A FLORIDA CORPORATION, FROM PUD (PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENT) DISTRICT (ORDINANCE 85-476-296) TO PUD (PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENT) DISTRICT, AS DEFINED AND CLASSIFIED UNDER THE ZONING CODE, TO RECONFIGURE THE PREVIOUSLY APPROVED RESIDENTIAL USES TO ALLOW FOR A MORE CENTRALIZED CONFIGURATION CONSISTING OF THREE MID-RISE MULTIPLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL BUILDINGS WITH 113 UNITS AND SIX SINGLE-FAMILY DWELLINGS, TO EXPAND THE EXISTING MARINA FROM 40 TO 90 SLIPS TO SERVE AS A BUFFER BETWEEN THE PROPOSED MULTIPLE-FAMILY AND SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL USES, PROVIDING A WATERSCAPE FOR BOTH, AND TO ALLOW FOR ON-SITE AMENITY/RECREATION CENTERS, AS DESCRIBED IN THE APPROVED WRITTEN DESCRIPTION AND SITE PLAN FOR THE MARINA SAN PABLO PUD;  PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

A copy of the ordinance, including the original written description and site plan is available for public inspection in the Council Legislative Services Division, Suite 430, City Hall.  Additional information concerning this rezoning may be obtained by contacting the Planning and Development Department at 630-1902.  All interested parties may appear at the meeting and be heard with respect to the proposed ordinance.

Application for Rezoning R-2001-818 seeks to rezone approximately 13.9 acres of land from PUD to PUD to permit the reconfiguration of the approved residential uses and the expansion of the existing marina from 40 to 90 boat slips.  The existing PUD allows for a multiple-family condominium community consisting of one-hundred and nineteen (119) units located in several mid-rise buildings and town homes spread throughout the property.  The Applicant proposes to reconfigure the previously approved 119 units to allow for three (3) mid-rise buildings containing 113 units and six (6) detached single family residences.  The planned expansion of the marina would consist of increasing the number of boat slips from 40 to 90.

Cheryl L. Brown

Council Secretary

Dated this 4th day of September 2001.  (Notice to be published by September 14th, 2001)

